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Annual Health Check – Salford Royal Hospital Trust (SRHT) and Salford Primary Care Trust (PCT)

1. The Healthcare Commission has introduced a new approach to assessing and reporting on the performance of NHS trusts. The new system, or annual health check, looks at a much broader range of issues in the assessments - putting the onus on healthcare organisations to make sure that they are meeting the expected standards of performance, while also checking their assessments with others in the local community.

2. The annual health check replaces star ratings from this year and requires NHS Trusts to produce yearly self-assessments.

3. As part of the annual health check, the Healthcare Commission will measure performance by reference to the 24 core standards identified by the Government, which cover 7 key areas: 

· safety

· clinical and cost effectiveness 

· governance 

· patient focus 

· accessible and responsive care

· care environment and amenities 

· public health

4.The process will assess performance over a 12 month period from 1 April – 31 March. The Healthcare Commission will cross check information provided and in some cases carry out inspections or random spot checks.

5. In 2005/06 a draft self-assessment (or declaration) was required to be produced by each trust in October 2005. This committee commented on these, based on issues which had been scrutinised or monitored previously.

6. The final version will be submitted to the Healthcare Commission in April 2006. Attached are the final draft declarations which were submitted in October 2005 (which include the comments submitted by this committee).

7. At the meeting on 16 February, officers from SRHT and Salford PCT will update members on the latest position in respect of compliance with the standards. Members can also consider whether they require any further information before deciding whether to make comments.

